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SUGGESTIONS

The Committee on the Environment, Public Health and Food Safety calls on the Committee 
on  Constitutional Affairs, as the Committee responsible, to incorporate the following 
suggestions in its motion for resolution:

1. Welcomes the fact that the Environment has been given such a prominent position in all 
EU policies in the Treaty of Lisbon including the explicit reference to combating climate 
change at international level.

2. Stresses the importance of the European Parliament and the European Union continuing to 
take a leading role in all policies relating to tackling climate change.

3. Underlines therefore that it is a matter of priority for the Committee on the Environment, 
Public Health and Food Safety and the European Parliament to adopt their position on the 
proposed climate change package, put forward by the Commission earlier this year, as 
soon as conceivably possible. 

4. Notes with satisfaction that the European Union's power is strengthened considerably in 
the field of public health by way of references to health services in cross-border areas, 
measures related to the protection of public health regarding tobacco and the abuse of 
alcohol, excluding harmonisation of laws and regulations, as well as measures related to 
medicinal products and devices for medical use. Welcomes the fact that public health 
policies can clearly be pursued more effectively under the new Treaty.

5. Points out that in view of the increased focus in the area of health services, trans-frontier 
diseases and climate change, such issues should, where possible, be taken into 
consideration in all aspects of EU policy, especially international trade agreements.

6. Welcomes further the reinforcement of the European Union's power in the area of civil 
protection in providing ad hoc assistance and disaster relief in third countries as part of the 
EU humanitarian aid policy and supporting and complementing Member States' actions 
and applying the solidarity clause in the event of a natural or man-made disaster.

7. In light of the increasingly international nature of its policy remit, the Committee for 
Environment, Public Health and Food Safety calls for Parliament and the Commission to 
facilitate a direct relationship consisting of regular consultation between the High 
Representative for the Common Foreign Security Policy and the Committee.

8. Considers that the Committee on Environment, Public Health and Food Safety has an 
efficient system in place to guarantee that Parliament fulfils and makes full use of its role 
under the new scrutiny provisions in the area of comitology, and stresses the challenge the 
Committee faces in balancing the workload of its regular legislative work programme 
with these new scrutiny tasks.

9. Welcomes the strengthening of the role of the national parliaments in the legislative 
process by way of the new obligation of scrutiny on all legislative proposals, except where 
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the principle of subsidiarity does not apply. Notes that it is too early to say how this new 
scrutiny provision will affect the Committee's and Parliament's work in practice.
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